LAXTON PARISH COUNCIL
25 August 2015

PRESENT:  Councillors Yarrow (in the Chair), Bray, Collins and Moore.
Ward Councillors present:  Councillor Bayram.
Clerk:  Alan Bravey

Apologies for absence were submitted by Councillors Sweeting.
The Parish Council met at Victory Hall, Laxton.

132/15
 NETWORK RAIL SIGNALLING PROJECT– Tom Wild, Fraser Langford and Melanie Kitching from Network Rail delivered a presentation outlining planned enhancements to Saltmarshe Station at the signalling boxes and crossings in the area.  All crossings would be automated and controlled from York.  The Saltmarshe signal box would be demolished and the extra space created would be used to enhance the access to the railway platform.  Network Rail was also in negotiation with the appropriate landowner to purchase land and create an appropriately lit path to improve access to the other railway platform.  It was hoped that the improved access would increase passenger experience and consequently the numbers of people who chose to travel by rail.  The new equipment would be much more robust and less prone to breakdowns.  The project, which was due to be completed by 2018, should marginally reduce the amount of time that level crossings were closed. 

Resolved – (a) that Network Rail should be asked to provide an update on the project in the future (b) that the Clerk passes Network Rail the contact details of Councillor Bray to discuss some issues at the crossing at North Side Farm.  
133/15
 MINUTES – Resolved - That the minutes of the meeting of the Council held on 28rd June 2015 should be confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.
134/15
 DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY AND NON-PECUNIARY INTERESTS – There were no declarations.
135/15  CLERK UPDATE– The Clerk reported that key contact numbers for the Parish Council had been passed to the local PCSO so that assistance could be provided to future events such as a search for a missing person.  East Riding of Yorkshire Council had carried out a site visit to inspect the hogweed in the area and had agreed to landowners.  BT had given consent to the Parish Council adopting telephone box, although it was noted that this would mean that the existing phone line would be removed.  Paperwork had been agreed with the Community Heartbeat Trust and the defibrillators had delivered.  Councillor Moore gave an update on the first Sixpenny Wood meeting.  
Resolved – (a) that the Clerk ask BT for information on the use of the public telephone box.

136/15  WARD COUNCILLOR UPDATE– Councillor Bayram advised that a member panel had carried out a review of the Community Partnership meetings in the East Riding of Yorkshire and concluded that they were no longer delivering an effective forum for local communities to engage other public sector organisations and discuss decisions and events that affect them.  A decision had therefore been taken to disband the Community Partnership meetings and supporting team.  

137/15  CORRESPONDENCE - Resolved – (a) that the following correspondence should be received by the Council:
i. ERNLLCA, July Newsletter

ii. ERYC, Advising on Safe and Sound Grant

iii. ERYC, Parish News

iv. ERYC, Looking for Volunteers to assist in dog fouling prevention

v. Humberside Police, August Newsletter

vi. NALC, Consultation on top priorities for Local Councils

138/15
 PLANNING MATTERS – There were no planning matters to consider.
139/15  HIGHWAYS UPDATE –  It was noted that residents were continue to park inconsiderately on Church Close so that refuse vehicles and other large vehicles were unable to pass.  An overgrown conifer hedge on X Street were preventing members of the public from using the footpath.  Repairs had not yet been carried out to the drain on St Peters Lane.
Resolved – (a) that an article regarding parking should be added to a future newsletter (b) that the Clerk should report the conifer hedge and chase up the drain repairs.  
140/15  ENCOUARING VIGILANCE TO LOCAL CRIME– The Council discussed how it could support the work of Humberside Police in encouraging people to be vigilant to opportunistic thieves.  
Resolved – that a poster would be displayed in the Village Noticeboard and message shared on the Council’s social media site.      
141/15  ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT - Resolved – that the following accounts for payment should be approved:

i. Clerk Salary - 82.61

ii. HMRC (Clerk PAYE) - 55.20

iii. Community Heartbeat Trust - 5470
142/15  LOCAL COUNCIL AWARD SCHEME – The Clerk gave a presentation outlining the purpose, benefits and qualification requirements for the Local Council Award Scheme.

Resolved – That the Parish Council would work to achieve a Foundation Status Award. 
143/15
AGENDA ITEMS FOR NEXT MEETING, Tuesday, 25 August, 7:30 pm MEETING – It was agreed to invite the landlords of the Bricklayers Arms to a future meeting and include an item on Emergency Response Equipment to the agenda of the next meeting would be on the Tuesday 25 September 2015 at 7:30pm.
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